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Santa Marta, Cabañas

Seventeen youth and four adults participated on this annual CoCoDA – RRUUC delegation.  They spent 9 days living with families in the rural community of Santa Marta, Cabañas.  The delegation’s stay in Santa Marta was organized by the local NGO ADES (Asociación de Desarrollo Económico y Social, Santa Marta) and the women’s association of Santa Marta (Unión de Mujeres para el Desarrollo de las Comunidades de Santa Marta).

The group learned about the community’s history of oppression and exile during the civil war (1980-1992); about environmental, social and economic concerns relating to mining speculation (heavy metals) in the region and plans to build a major international highway through the area and dams on the nearby Lempa River.  
Participants worked at the community’s hydroponic greenhouse and participated in pre-school and English classes.  One member of the delegation helped computer science instructor William Alejo and student leaders in the Santa Marta Computer Center install Linux operating system software.  Several of the group participated in daily operations of the Radio Victoria community radio station.  Another member of the group worked in the Rehabilitation Center.  The delegation made a contribution for renovation of a building to begin a Cyber Café small business that will help fund the educational services of the Computer Center.
Other meetings in the community included the youth-led CoCoSI organization which advocates alternative education for HIV-AIDS prevention and healthy lifestyles; Memoria Historica which is working on a variety of educational / audio-visual projects to document and project the history of Santa Marta during the war, exile, repatriation and in the post-war period of reconstruction; and a meeting with Juan Antonio Ramos, Mayor of Ciudad Victoria, the municipality where Santa Marta is located.  They spent one evening with some of the Santa Marta students studying at the National University of El Salvador in San Salvador.
The delegation also visited the town of Suchitoto, Cuscatlán, the U.S. Embassy and other places of historical, educational and cultural significance.  Their final day was spent at the beach. 

CoCoDA Coordinators:  Elizabeth Hubley, Tim Crouse, Juan Rafael López

ADES Coordinators:  Sandra, Digna and Marina

